Minutes of the Selectmens Meeting
May 12, 1997

Selectmen present were: Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Philip
Dwight.

The meeting opened at & P.M.

The following were approved and signed:
Minutes of May 1l2th meeting
Intent to Cut: Weston
T.A.N. for 5/13 for %$150,000
1996/97 Yield Tax Certification Report

As the minutes of the March 24th meeting were not clear as to the
Board having voted to appoint Rene@Rabideau to the ZBA, (but at
the meeting it was), the Board again moved and voted to appoint
Rene€ Rabideau to a two year term on the ZBA.

After a review of the situation on the two properties where 1993
taxes were still due, it was agreed that an individual payment
planm would be pursued with each owner. They will be asked if
they will accept the plan.

The Board reviewed the new assessment on Lot 72, Map 2 and agreed
that the new value was proportional.

The guote for new overhead doors was reviewed. [t was agreed
that new doors were necessary but we would wait until later this
year to see if funds were available in this year‘'s budget. If
not they weould be reguested for 1997-98.

In response to the letter from the Conval Building Committee
Carol agreed to be Antrim’'s Selectmen representative.

The four bids for Cemetary and Lawn Care were opened and the
contract was awarded to the low bidder, Carter Proctor.

Phil informed the Selectmen that Brianm Brown had sustained a
minor injury to his knee and a Workmens Compensation Claim had
been filed.

The project for a used oil collection point at A.R.T.5. was
discussed. Peter is to give Phil the dimensions of the shed
needed and he will get guotes for the construction.

Fhil reported that the new property values were now all recorded.
The Town’s total assessed value had increased about $95,000 or
one tenth of one point. Tax bills for the Tirst half will be
mailed by May 27th.



Phil reported he will meet with Bart Mayer and Larry Ross about
an Economic Development Authority on Thursday, May 15th. He will
also meet with Keith Burke to review problems at Shea Field and
discuss finmnalizing the lease.

Phil reported on the progress at the May 7th meeting of the Town
Hall Building Committee.

Thomas Mangieri and Joshua Edes were appointed to the Fire
Department 7/ Ambulance Sguad.

It was agreed that A.R.T.5. would open on Sunday, June 15tk from
nocon to 4 P.M. and open Sundays through August 3ist.

Peter reported that Greg Goff would consider becoming a Board
Member if an E.0.A. is established.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T.Dwight.



